Honorable Mayor and Members of the Hermosa Beach City Council Regular Meeting of November 28, 2006

REQUEST FOR APPROVAL OF DONATIONS TO REDONDO UNION HIGH SCHOOL AND MIRA COSTA HIGH SCHOOL GRAD NIGHT 2007

Recommendation:

That the City Council approve donations of \$1000 to the Redondo Union High School Grad Night Committee 2007 and \$1000 to the Mira Costa High School G.R.A.D. Booster Club for 2007.

Background:

These requests have been approved annually since 1998. The amount originally approved in 1998, and subsequently requested annually by each Grad Night Committee is \$1000. These donations are budgeted.

Respectfully submitted,

Stephen R. Burrell City Manager

RECEIVED NOV 16 2006

Redondo Union High School Per...... Grad Night Committee 2007

631 Vincent Park, Redondo Beach CA 90277 (310) 798-8665

November 12, 2006

City Manager's Office City of Hermosa Beach 1315 Valley Drive Hermosa Beach, CA 90254

RE: Fundraising for RUHS Grad night 2007

Dear Mayor and City Council,

The 2007 Redondo Union High School Grad Night will be held on Thursday, June 21, 2007. Grad night, a non-profit organization, provides a safe, supervised, alcohol and drug free event for our graduating seniors.

The success of Grad Night depends upon support from the school, families, the community and its' businesses. We would like to thank you for your 2006 donation of \$1000. We are once again requesting your monetary assistance for our 2007 RUHS graduates – the 102nd graduating class of 546 students! A donation of a similar amount would help tremendously with the wide variety of entertainment expenses associated with Grad Night. Your donation also communicates to our graduates and their parents that our community is truly concerned about their safety.

In order to meet our goal, we would appreciate receiving your donation by March 1st, 2007. Please mail your check to the address below and make it payable to:

RUHS GRAD NIGHT 708 Sapphire St. Redondo Beach, CA 90277

Thank you for considering our request. We look forward to your continued support of RUHS Grad Night.

Sincerely.

Lori Schreier

Co-Chairperson – RUHS Grad Night 2007

(310) 543-0377